


Because many of our pay rates were previously below the market rate for comparable roles, 
it has been challenging to attract suitably skilled people who are in demand across the 
private and public sectors to help us deliver on these new and expanded roles.  

Other than its lowest rate, there had been no increase in pay rates for Kāinga Ora people for 
up to three years prior to an adjustment in 2022. Kāinga Ora pays one rate for each role, 
which means that we do not have a mechanism to shift rates within salary bands. 

While Kāinga Ora people costs are increasing, it is not at the same rate as the massive uplift 
in delivery. Its cash spend can be considered an indicator of its activity (before interest and 
tax payments) – and the percentage of people costs relative to cash spend has been falling 
from 7.4% in 2017 to 4.7% in 2022. 

5. How many FTE staff were employed by your organisation for the COVID-19 
Response as at 30 June 2022, if any, and how many of these roles are permanent? 

As at 30 June 2022, there was one FTE employed to manage the COVID-19 response. This 
is a fixed-term position, which was supported by others across the organisation, including 
the Safety, Support and Wellbeing and People teams, Technology and our people in 
frontline roles who contributed to the effort alongside their regular jobs. 

6. How many square meters of owned and leased office space did your organisation 
have as at 30 June 2022, and how did this compare to the previous five years? 

As at 30 June 2022, Kāinga Ora is leasing 32,437sqm.  Kāinga Ora was formed on 1 
October 2019. Previous information on owned and leased office space since that date, is 
publicly available in Annual Review responses at: 

https://www.parliament.nz/resource/mi-
NZ/53SCSS EVI 116593 SS2994/78b4c193b155514508b11798a2c3fffb5564a660 

I am therefore refusing this part of your request under section 18(d) as this information is 
publicly available.  

7. What was the attrition rate/unplanned turnover rate for your organisation for the 12 
months ending 30 June 2022? 

The staff turnover rate was 8.3 percent for the year ending 30 June 2022. 

Under section 28 of the Act you have the right to seek an investigation and review by the 
Ombudsman of this response. Contact details for the Ombudsman can be found at 
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz. 

Please note that Kāinga Ora proactively releases our responses to official information 
requests where possible. Our response to your request may be published at 
https://kaingaora.govt.nz/publications/official-information-requests with your personal 
information removed. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Rowan Macrae 
General Manager People Governance and Capability 




